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Notes from Workshop 3: 
The role of the profession in providing legal education

Q1. How can training organisations get the most out of the new, flexible, TCPD framework?

· By using a mix of both internal and external providers to deliver TCPD, as appropriate (i.e. with regard to expertise, relevance and cost)

·  By approaching TCPD with a mixture of pre-planning and flexibility – although pre-planning certain training can be positive, there is also a need to tailor an individual trainee's training to their specific training needs.

·  There is the possibility of TCPD being marketable.  Firms could gain from TCPD by offering training to external trainees and clients.
· By establishing good training networks (e.g. sourcing good trainers for specific aspects of training and forming training "groups" with other like minded organisations in order to keep costs down).

· By considering what has worked in the past (in terms of training) and ensuring that this feeds into future TCPD – i.e. a form of overall planning.

Q2. What, if anything, will stop us changing our existing education approaches, and what solutions are there to overcome any such barriers?

· The possible cost to small firms.  It was perceived that cost may be higher for small firms – solutions:  small firms/faculties/membership organisations joining together to deliver low cost training for a number of trainees; suggestions that perhaps TCPD does not have to be expensive (there are currently many free and low cost CPD course in existence that could count towards TCPD, if appropriate).

· Resources – i.e. that firm simply do not have the resources to carry out the training that is required.

· That, at the time of the meeting, there was too much confusion over the new structure and requirements of legal education and training – solution:  Law Society of Scotland (LSS) is proposing roadshows in early 2011 to communicate all changes.

· It was noted that training plans and training undertaken (together with reflection on that training) was, ultimately, to be uploaded on to a personal part of the LSS website.  If the new system is heavily IT dependant, some firms/solicitors may have issues with using this.   Solution:  training and communication should overcome this.
· Firms may require a long(er) time to adjust to the changes.   It was noted that September 2011 was not that far away.
Note:  
Whilst not a barrier, during the Q.2 discussion, the group noted that the changes to education and training may frustrate PCC providers.  It was noted that PCC providers have spent time developing the PCC and will now have to change.  The discussion also acknowledged that PCC providers are being included in the changes and how to manage this.  It was also noted that, until 2013, the PCC is deemed to be TCPD.
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